
      
                 Armadale Masters Swimming Club 
 

Club Championships Round 9 2019 
  

Standings: 
The Ladies:  With only one round to go Sue is just holding on to first place and 
just 3 points clear of 2nd place Yvonne Hunt.  Heather Jeps has 3rd place secured 
and still has an outside chance to take first or second place. 
 
The Gentlemen:  With Hans away, Graham Hicks recovering and Fettes not 
swimming this round Captain Col has put himself in contention for first place.         
It looks like it’s going to be a very close finish for the top 3 places between 
Graham Hicks, Hans Colin and Fettes. 
    
Points Scored: 
This must be the lowest scoring round on record.  Top points scorer this round 
was Heather Jeps with 4 points followed by Yvonne Hunt with 3 points. 
 
Stroke selection for November will be critical points wise, especially for those 
in the running for the top 3 places.  If anyone needs some help with what 
strokes to swim just let me know and I will print out your previous results and 
give you some suggestions. 
 
Our first DQ since 2008 – Bill took a wrong turn at around 125m in the 200m 
freestyle and had to be DQ’d.  Bill then came back with an outstanding swim in 
the 50m freestyle with his best time in 4 years.  Well done Bill! 
 
Club Records: 
Alex lowered two existing club records in both the 200m Breaststroke and the 
50m breaststroke.  I think Alex might just lower a few more in the near future. 
 
Thank you to Rose for helping out helping out with the timing. 
Well done everyone, and look forward to seeing you all again for the final 
round for 2019 on the 2nd of November. 
Jeff 

 


